St Peter's and Blessed Mary

14th January 2024

st.peter's bishop's waltham blessed mary upham



Dear Sam

This Sunday at St Peter's there will be the **8am BCP** service followed by **9am Parish Communion** and then our **10.30am Sunday Central** service.

At Blessed Mary it is our Sunday Funday service at 11am

Please have a good read through all the notices below and may I especially highlight the need for more sidespeople and opportunities to support the WATSAN Trip by coming to the **Sunday Lunches** and through **'Hunt and Sons - Decorators and DIY'** and **'Hunt's Limousine Hire - Airport Taxis'!**



With my prayers for the week ahead

Revd James

Urgent Request

We would welcome more people to help as Sidespeople at our 9.00am Parish Communion and also at other times when needed – at combined Services such as Easter, Harvest and Christmas, Good Friday and Choral Evensong. Duties include Welcome, handing out hymn books and Service sheets, at Parish Communion taking up the Ciborium (wafers) and any money donations to the Priest at the Altar. At the end of all Services Sidespeople collect all the books and Service sheets and generally tidy the pews for future Services.

If you would like to help in this way please speak to one of the Churchwardens or speak to Susan Tatton-Brown either by phone 892710 or email: susan.tb72@gmail.com Your help will be very much appreciated.

Passion Play Meeting



If you would like to be involved in the Passion Play this year, please attend the meeting at the United Free Church on Basingwell St on Tuesday 16th January at 7.45pm.

'Hunt Limousines' - Airport Taxi Service!

Going on Holiday? Need a lift to the Airport? Taxi Expensive? Call Revd James.....he will get you there safely and at a reasonable price! Donations will go towards the WATSAN Uganda Team Trip later in 2024. A bonus is that you will have the opportunity to chat with the vicar both there and back! Please contact Revd James for availability: 07570042916 jameshunt1966@gmail.com



'Hunt and Son's' - Decorators and DIY!

Need a job done? Can't find anyone? Expensive Quote? Call Revd James.....he and his team would love to give you a quote for any job big or small: Decoration, DIY, Gardening, Clearing and Cleaning! 'Hunt and Sons' will get it done sooner, better and cheaper! Donations will go towards the WATSAN Uganda Team Trip later in 2024. Please contact Revd James for availability: 07570042916 jameshunt1966@gmail.com



Thank You!

Dear members of St. Peter's and Blessed Mary, we are so very grateful for the donation of £2,000. Your support is invaluable to us to help us ensure that families feel supported and empowered to face and resolve their problems. No family should feel isolated or helpless in challenging times. This donation will help us achieve our purpose, to support parents and help them turn bad days into better tomorrows.



St Peter's Sunday Lunches 2024

We are planning a couple of congregational Sunday lunches for the early part of next year in the Church Hall. Sunday 21st January and Sunday 25th February.

Each Date will be open to members from all three congregations, so please put the dates in your diaries.

Donations will be invited to cover costs and to help raise funds towards helping support the WATSAN Uganda team and project.

These lunches have been previously very popular so do encourage your friends and family to come along and share some fellowship. To book either Sunday 21 Jan or Sunday 25 Feb please contact Vanessa Emmerson on 01489 895079, 07876 453768 or vanessaemmerson@hotmail.co.uk
Thank you



Prayers

R.I.P. Nigel Mann R.I.P. Dennis Lillywhite

Please continue to pray for all those who especially need our prayers at this time, for the family and friends of Jennifer Hunter and for Pat and Richard Mann on the sudden loss of Nigel. Nigel's memorial service will be at St Peter's on Friday 26th January at 2pm

Also pray for all those whose names are written in our Book of Requests for Prayer, Sheila Boys and Roy King, and for all those known to us who are currently in hospital.



We pray for the families of those Anniversaries of Death fall around this time and whose names are listed in our Book of Remembrance:

14/1/87	Jack Dobbie
14/1/96	Margaret Elizabeth Pollard
15/1/98	Murry Brian Clarke
16/1/03	Nigel Barron Robinson

17/1/02	The Revd. Brian Dams
17/1/05	Jack Ernest Henry Barnfield
19/1/04	Mary Jane Clay
19/1/12	Ann Denancy
20/1/07	John Russell
20/1/21	Olwyn Ann Restall

Meon Valley Food Bank



Thank you for your continued support.

We will be open next Monday between 10 and 12 to receive food donations.

Food can also be dropped off at the following places;

Bishops Waltham - Sainsbury's, Coop, St Peters Church and the Jubilee Hall in Little Shore Lane Curdridge - St Peter's Church Upham - Blessed Mary Church Wickham - the Coop and the Community Centre. Park Gate - Robinson Reade Estate Agents

The items we require for the coming week are:

Tinned chicken meals
Tinned potatoes
UHT milk
Soft drinks
Instant noodles
Instant rice
Toiletries